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 What When 

Grade 3/4 Camp Monday 20th to Tuesday 21st November 

2024 Prep transition Tuesday 21st November 9 to 11am 

2024 Prep transition Monday 27th November 9 to 11.45am 

Grade 5 leadership speeches Friday 1st December assembly 9am 

2024 Prep transition Tuesday 5th December 9 to 11.45am 

Dress up day Wednesday 6th December 

School Council meeting Wednesday 6th December—6pm 

Grade 6 Graduation Dinner Monday 11th December 

Grade 6 transition day Tuesday 12th December 

Presentation night at Barclay Square Tuesday 12th December 

Christmas art activities Wednesday 13th to Friday 15th December 

 
“Every Day Counts” 

If your child is absent from school we must have a note, phone call or you can 
also enter the reason directly onto COMPASS to explain the  
absence. This is required by the Department for our records. 

 

Assembly will be run by the School Leaders this week 

Contact School Council: rceps.schoolcouncil@gmail.com 

Walk To School Day 
Thank you to all the students and parents who participated in 
the walk to school day last Friday. Once again it was          
wonderful to see so many students and parents participating.  
Once everyone arrived at school there was a lovely breakfast    
waiting. Bonney worked very hard to have it all ready to go. 
Thank you Bonney, and your helpers, for a healthy start to the 
day. 
We also announced the winner of the ‘guess the number of 
lollies in the jar’. The lollies were donated by Bonney. The  
winner of the lollies, with a perfect guess of 107, was Ben. As 
you can see by the smile on his face, he was a very happy  
winner.  
 
 

Ben with his prize for 
guessing the correct     

number of lollies in the jar.  
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New Play Space 
Last Friday work was completed on our new artificial turf located 
under the shade sail behind the library.  
The space is ideal for social play and a place to ‘show off’ those 
gymnastics moves.  
The students had the chance to take out our outdoor games and 
spend some time with their friends playing        
oversized noughts and crosses, pick up sticks,    
twister and Jenga. We will continue to add to our 
selection of games that can be used in this space.  
 
Thank you to 
the School 
Council for 
their support 
in creating 
this space for 
the students.  
 
 
 
 

Junior School Council Day—Wednesday 6th December 
The students in JSC had a meeting today and they would like to run a fun day on Wednesday 6th             

December. The students have asked to come dressed as their idol/hero. The day will cost $2 each and 

the money raised will be donated to Jacaranda Village so that they can buy something special for  

Christmas. 

On the day the school will buy each student an ice-cream, to thank them for their generous  donation.  

 



 
 

Grade 3 & 4 camp 
On Monday and Tuesday the students in Grades 3 and 4 will be heading off on camp. They will be 
spending 2 days at the Pioneer Settlement in Swan Hill to step 
back in time. 
Over the 2 days the students will be making lamingtons, rope   
making, attending an old fashion school, blacksmith     
demonstration and traveling up the river on the ‘Pyap’ paddle 
steamer. On Monday night they will attend the ‘Heartbeat of 
the Murray Laser Spectacular’.  
The students will be leaving at 9am on Monday and will be 
back at school by 3.30pm on Tuesday.  

2024 Prep Students—Transition Dates 
Our first day of 2024 Prep transition was held on Monday. It was so 
wonderful to meet our new students. They all arrived with         
confidence and had a great 2 hours at school. We look forward to 
seeing them all again next Tuesday.  
 
Dates for transition program for 2024 Prep students: 
Tuesday 21

st
 Nov: 9-11am 

Monday 27
th

 Nov: 9-11.45am 
Tuesday 5

th
 Dec: 9-11.45am 

Parents are asked to bring their 2024 Prep child directly to the Prep classroom. You should aim to arrive 
by 8.45am to allow some time to mingle prior to the bell going at 8.55am. 
 

Christmas Raffle 
This year we will be having a Christmas raffle to be drawn at the 
end of year presentation night at Barclay Square.  
We have had some wonderful donations from the Fagan family 
which we will use as first and second prizes. We are asking for  
donations from our community to make Christmas hampers for 
other prizes. Any donations will be gratefully received. When we 
have them all we will break them up into hampers and try and 
‘spread the love’ as far as we can. 
Donations can be dropped into the office at any time and we will 
collect them and store them here.  

Leadership Speeches 
It is that time of the year again when the Grade 5 students have the  
opportunity to nominate themselves for School Leader in 2024. Any  
student who wishes to nominate are asked to present a speech to our 
school community. These speeches will be held on Friday 1st of          
December at a school assembly. We will hold the assembly at 9am so 
that parents can attend and then vote for the School Leaders for 2024.  

 
 
 

We invite all parents and family members to come along and    
support the students. 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 


